Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/CMS

	Application No: 
	3/2007/0126/P

	Development Proposed:
	ERECTION OF CEREMONIAL GAZEBO AND FOUNTAIN PAVILION AT FERRARI’S COUNTRY HOUSE HOTEL, CHIPPING LANE, THORNLEY WITH WHEATLEY

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No observations have been received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	One letter has been received which, whilst not raising objections, expresses concern that noise disturbance will increase as a result of the proposals.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy RT1 - General Recreation and Tourism Policy.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This planning application is for the erection of a ceremonial gazebo to be used for civil ceremonies and a fountain pavilion, both to be located within the walled garden area to the northwest of the hotel.  The gazebo is octagonal in plan form with a diameter of approximately 4.7m.  The height to the ridge is approximately 3.5m.  This structure would be situated upon the upper terrace.  The fountain pavilion with surrounding framework and roof above would be situated on the lower terrace.  The diameter of the building would be approximately 4.5m and the height to ridge is approximately 2.7m.

A neighbouring resident has expressed concern about possible noise nuisance, however the Council’s Environmental Health Officer considers that the proposal would not give rise to this problem.  In particular, the playing of music would require a variation to the premises licence, under Environmental Health Legislation.

In my opinion, the proposals would be acceptable in terms of the impact on the appearance of the AONB.  Both buildings would be roofed in natural slate and the gazebo would be faced in reconstructed ashlar stone walling.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would it have an adverse visual impact or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 28 FEBRUARY 2007














